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Laura Aldrich

From: Laura Aldrich <townclerk@irshores.com>

Sent: Monday, November 6, 2017 4:16 PM

To: Laura Aldrich

Subject: News Alert

Attachments: PSD Accreditation 30 day notification.pdf; 11-5-17 Mayfield Vet Day Ltr.pdf

Dear Residents and Interested Parties, 

 

First, as promised, we wanted to let you know that Datapath has received a building permit for the cell tower construction 

today!  We expect that Verizon will also be coming in quickly for their permit, and commencement of construction is imminent.   

 

Second, we are asking for your input regarding our Public Safety Department that will be used in consideration of re-

accreditation next month.  Please see the attached letter for full details.  The deadline for submission is December 7. 

 

And finally, the little orange flags in the ground at the intersection of Fred Tuerk/Beachcomber Lane and A1A are necessary for 

the planning stages of a fully actuated pedestrian/vehicle traffic signal.  The anticipated completion of this project is December 

2018.  It is important to note that the signal will be on demand only, and is not anticipated to impact the traffic flow on A1A 

except to allow the vehicles waiting to exit either Fred Tuerk or Beachcomber Lane onto A1A, or pedestrians to cross safely.  This 

is a critical addition, especially during our peak season of December through March.  The chart below more fully explains this 

type of signal. 

 

Other tidbits are: 

• Meetings this month are the PZV Board on Monday, 11-13; Town Council on Thursday, 11-16; and the Police-Fire 

Pension Board on Wednesday, 11-29.  Please see the website for details. 

• A copy of Senator Debbie Mayfield’s Veteran’s Day letter is attached as FYI. 

• The Governor declared that the flag be lowered to half-staff honoring the victims of the Sutherland Springs, Texas 

shooting yesterday.  

 

Respectfully yours, 

 

_tâÜt 

Laura Aldrich, MMC 

Town Clerk, Indian River Shores 

6001 N. State Road A1A 

Indian River Shores, FL  32963 


